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NURSING STATUTORY BODIES: POSSIBLE FUTURE NEED FOR LEGISLATION

In 1988 Health Ministers commissioned a review of the statutory
bodies responsible for nursing standards and training, the

United Kingdom Central Council for Nursing, Midwifery and

Health Visiting and the four National Boards. These bodies were
established under the Nurses, Midwives and Health Visitors Act 1979,
one of the last Acts of the Labour administration. The Act was
passed in a great hurry, and has never worked satisfactorily.

The review was carried out by Peat, Marwick, McLintock whose report
we intend to publish for consultation next week. Their
recommendations include a r@g;péI“TéEBEEfTuCEibn of the statutory
machinery. There are other recommendations concerning the
management of schools of nursing and the day to day functioning of

the statutory bodies.

At present part of the membershlp of the National Boards is elected
by the professions and part is appointed by Ministers. The members
of the UKCE are all appointees, some of them by the National Boards.
The Peat, Marwick, McLintock proposal is that the UKCC should become
a part-elected, part-appointed body and the National Boards should
be wholly appointed by and accountable to Ministers. We propose to
consult on the basis that "Ministers are inclined to accept the

) restructuring recommendations, subject to further consideration of

01nts of detail". : ‘ ~
" U Z A l\“ ol ‘1/) ,L,/Ma/ et /7 C.A.v(/cj,.o ,-V-J
pinion here is divided about the like y res onse to consultation on
the principle of the proposals. There is likely to be controversy
later about detail which the present report does not cover, eg the
precise constitution of the UKCC.




The change would require primary legislation. Health Ministers
rejected the possibility of includng the necessary provision in the
forthcoming Bill giving effect to the NHS White Paper reforms. They
may wish to bid for a Bill in the 1990/91 Session. Meanwhile our
draft consultation letter says:

"Changing the structure of the Council and Boards would require
main legislation. The Government will consider the timing of
any such legislation in the light of the outcome of
consultation".

I hope you will feel that this formulation does not need the
personal approval of the Lord President. Please let me know as soon
as possible if you think it does, since in that case we shall need
either to redraft or to review our plans for publication to fit in
with his availability.

I am copying this letter to Paul Gray (No 10), Carys Evans
(Treasury), David Crawley (Scotland), Stephen Wilkliams (Wales) and
Stephen Leach (Northern Ireland).

Yours

A J McKEON
Private Secretary




